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Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

55 MOUNT STUART ROAD - DEVELOPMENT STATUS
Meeting: City Planning Committee Meeting date: 2 March 2020 

Raised by: Alderman Briscoe 

Question: 

Can the Director provide an update on the current status of the development at 55 
Mount Stuart Road? 

Response: 

The development of the property for four multiple dwellings was granted a building 
permit on 16 April 2020 and a start of works approval was issued on 23 April 2020.  
The building works are underway.   

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 

Date: 25 August 2020 
File Reference: F20/30683; 13-1-10 


